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Pamela Martin

From: Diane Bagshaw < >

Sent: May 21, 2025 7:58 PM

To: Municipal Hall

Subject: Pickleball courts in Central Saanich

Categories: Pickleball

Dear Mayor and Council, 
 
I am writing to express my support for the proposal to convert court #1 at Centennial Park into four 
dedicated pickleball courts. 
 
While there are 15 dedicated tennis courts on the peninsula, the recent closure of the Wain Road pickleball 
courts has left the Peninsula without any dedicated pickleball facilities. 
 
I understand that some court space may become available with the completion of the new Multi-Sports 
Box, subject to the needs of the Lacrosse community and other groups. However, I believe this will not 
adequately meet the growing demand from the pickleball community on the peninsula. 
 
As a resident of this community for 35 years, I am keen to see our current facilities utilized to their fullest 
potential, serving the diverse needs of our entire population. Pickleball is an inclusive activity enjoyed by all 
ages and offers a valuable opportunity for many seniors to remain active and engaged within our 
community. 
 
Sincerely, 
Diane Bagshaw  
7222 Hagan Rd 
Brentwood Bay, BC 
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